

Volume 6, Issue 1
January/February 2017



Bringing Physical Water and Living Water to Guyana

In January I traveled to the interior of Guyana with a small mission team. The majority of the team members helped install 34 fresh water wells in areas without potable water sources. Traveling deeper into the interior than I have ever been, we were only about an hour's walk from the border of Venezuela. The

new fresh water wells are an instant blessing to the people by providing safe fresh water, aiding community health, and decreasing infant mortality. During the daytime, another team member and I conducted a Bible training conference for around 50 Amerindian pastors and church leaders from the surrounding region. We also had a small group that traveled by boat from Venezuela to attend the conference. I taught on the essentials of the Gospel and all of the participants were strengthened in their understanding of the Gospel of Jesus Christ. Also, while we were



there, the Lord allowed me to lead a five night crusade during which over 250 Amerindians gave their lives publicly to Jesus Christ as Savior and Lord. In addition, I had the joy of baptizing some of those who accepted Christ in the local river before our team's departure.



Asking the "Million Dollar Question" in New Orleans

Carla and I are currently in New Orleans, LA, conducting an evangelistic street ministry during Mardi Gras and the NBA All-Star Game. We are distributing Gospel tracts that look like a real million dollar bill. The back of the tract asks the question, "Will you go to heaven when you die?" The tract proceeds to ask a short series of questions that confront lost people with their sins and their need for Jesus Christ. The tract lifts up Jesus Christ as our only hope for salvation and the need for every person to repent of sin and put saving faith in Jesus Christ. Most people receive the tracts with a positive attitude and many begin reading it immediately. A small minority refuses the tract and an even smaller group responds negatively to our outreach. We greet every person we approach with a smile, a kind greeting, and words of encouragement. It is our desire to lift up the name of Jesus Christ and present His Gospel with a loving positive witness. Our goal

is to distribute over 30,000 tracts during this outreach. Knowing that most of our ministry partners will receive this newsletter before we conclude this ministry outreach, we ask that you pray for us in this effort.



Prayer Requests

February 17-28

Mardi Gras Outreach

New Orleans, LA

March 5, 12, & 19 (P.M.)

Conference: "Five Point Calvinism"

Green Valley Baptist Church

Pontotoc, MS

March 23
Pastors' Conference
Karachi, Pakistan

March 24-26 Crusades Korangi Town - 24th Landhi Town - 25th Liyari Town - 26th Karachi, Pakistan

March 27
Youth Conference
Jamshed Town
Karachi, Pakistan

Uttermost Evangelism Board Meets in New Orleans

On February 17, our board met on the campus of New Orleans Baptist Theological Seminary. A new board member, Larry Stewart, was added to the board and the financial budget and ministry vision for 2017 were approved. Board members



pictured from left to right on the front row: Larry Stewart (Greensburg, LA), Brian and Carla Tyndall (Tupelo, MS), and on the back row: Buddy Braswell (Dothan, AL), Robert Blume (Alto, TX), and Steve Paul (Saltillo, MS). (Not pictured Craig Church, Purlear, NC.)